Minutes

Executive Committee, New Jersey Geospatial Forum

December 5, 2008
Opening

The meeting was called to order by David Kunz, Chairperson, at 1:00 p.m.  Members present were Andy Rowan, John Bocchino, Brian Embley, Lyna Wiggins, Trish Long, David Kunz and Roger Barlow.  Joan Leder and Tom Tiner (new Executive Committee members) also attended.
This meeting of the Executive Committee of the New Jersey Geospatial Forum is held in compliance with N.J.S.A.10:4-6, known as the Open Public Meeting Act.  Adequate notice of this meeting has been filed with the Secretary of State and distributed to the Trenton Times, Star Ledger, Atlantic City Press, and posted on the New Jersey Geographic Information Network (NJGIN) site. 

Old Business
a) Previous Executive Committee minutes: The minutes of the Executive Committee of October 24, 2008 were read.  Roger moved, and Brian seconded, to approve the minutes, as corrected.  Motion passed.  
b) Election Process Review.  Brian summarized the election process for 2008.  There were sufficient nominations this year, but only after Brian solicited nominations to get enough candidates on the ballot.  He suggested improvements in the eligibility determination process.  One candidate filed their bio late, due to a possible email snafu.  David and Brian decided to accept the bio in this case.  Brian suggested that the deadlines be stressed next year. 
c) Task Forces:  
1. CORS Network: Rich Carlson will forward the powerpoint from the last Forum meeting and a short writeup within the week.  The Exec committee will review the final report for approval.
2. Parcels: Dawn McCall sent in the final report for the Parcel Task Force today.  The Exec committee will review the final report for approval. 
3. Elevation:  Roger reported that the missing areas in Morris County, Atlantic, Ocean and southern Monmouth are the only remaining areas in the state after this year’s flights.  Roger will float a proposal for a statewide seamless layer standard to the Task Force.  Andy suggested that Roger prepare a summary matrix of the projects and products.   Roger thinks that the CLICK staff might do the necessary processing for the statewide mass point dataset.   Another Elevation Task Force meeting will be scheduled around April 2009.
4. OPRA:  This group has not met since the last Exec meeting.  Minutes are being prepared.  David will contact Will to see if he can assist in moving things along.

5. NJGF Strategic Plan Task Force:  Kate will convene a meeting in early 2009.  Some recruitment is necessary to ensure that all relevant state agencies are represented in the group.
6. Electronic Subdivision Taskforce:  Bruce and Matt will convene a meeting in early 2009.
d) NJ Data Inventory project.  John Bocchino, Doug Schleifer, Kate McGuire and Edith Konopka are continuing work on this project.  A quick form has been created to increase the inventory of metadata.  The form has a spreadsheet format, with information collected through an interview process.  
e) Municipal/County Training.  The Northern and Central county groups do not appear to have met recently.  We should coordinate with URISA about getting these started up again, possibly adding municipal participation.  David is going to start some specialized training for  groups (planning boards, environmental committees, tax assessors, municipal officials) on the available interactive mapping applications (county and state).  
New Business

a) Easements.  NJDEP gets requests for easement information.  There was general agreement that this is a problematic area, and should be considered for further work.
b) GIS as a Shared Service.  DCA has listed GIS as ineligible for the municipality shared service grants.  Consolidation of services is the theme (fire, police, garbage) of the grants.  The group felt that GIS should be identified as a potential shared service.  David and Andy will review the issue and find someone to meet with at DCA. 
c) March 27, 2009 Meeting Agenda.  Several ideas were put forth for the March Forum meeting, including a report from the consultants for the road feasibility study.  Other ideas included a repeat of “Look What I Did” for June, and a report from Maryland for the September meeting.
d)  Roger is interested in an estimate from the state for taking the 2007 orthos and tiling them into quads.  This cost estimate would be needed by January.
Adjournment

Roger moved and John seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

